
 
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 
Northwest Region Office 

PO Box 330316, Shoreline, WA 98133-9716 • 206-594-0000 
 
July 7, 2022 
 
 
 
Debbie Taege 
The Boeing Company 
Environmental Remediation 
Building 9-51, Mail Code 46-202 
9725 E Marginal Way S 
Tukwila, WA  98108 
 
Re: Ecology Approval of the Final Sampling and Analysis Plan, Powder Mill Gulch Cleanup 

Action, Boeing Everett Facility, Everett, Washington dated June 23, 2022 
 
References: 1. Ecology Review Draft Sampling and Analysis Plan, Powder Mill Gulch Cleanup 

Action, Boeing Everett Facility dated November 12, 2021 from Debbie Taege 
(Boeing) to Paul Bianco (Ecology). 

 2. Ecology Comments on the Review Draft Sampling and Analysis Plan, Powder Mill 
Gulch Cleanup Action, Boeing Everett Facility dated January 28, 2022 from Paul 
Bianco (Ecology) to Debbie Taege (Boeing). 

 3. Boeing’s Response to Ecology Comments on the Review Draft Sampling and 
Analysis Plan, Powder Mill Gulch Cleanup Action, Boeing Everett Facility dated 
March 3, 2022 from Debbie Taege (Boeing) to Paul Bianco (Ecology). 

 4. Boeing’s Final Sampling and Analysis Plan, Powder Mill Gulch Cleanup Action, 
Boeing Everett Facility dated March 3, 2022 from Debbie Taege (Boeing) to Paul 
Bianco (Ecology). 

 5. Ecology Comments on Boeing’s Final Sampling and Analysis Plan, Powder Mill 
Gulch Cleanup Action, Boeing Everett Facility dated June 3, 2022 from Paul Bianco 
(Ecology) to Debbie Taege (Boeing). 

 6. Boeing’s Response to Ecology Comments on the Final Sampling and Analysis 
Plan, Powder Mill Gulch Cleanup Action, Boeing Everett Facility dated June 23, 
2022 from Debbie Taege (Boeing) to Paul Bianco (Ecology). 

 7. Boeing’s Final Sampling and Analysis Plan, Powder Mill Gulch Cleanup Action, 
Boeing Everett Facility dated June 23, 2022 from Debbie Taege (Boeing) to Paul 
Bianco (Ecology). 
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July 7, 2022 
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Dear Debbie Taege: 
 
The Washington State Department of Ecology (Ecology) received and reviewed Boeing’s Final 
Sampling and Analysis Plan, Powder Mill Gulch Cleanup Action dated June 23, 2022 as well as 
the documents referenced in this letter.  
 
Ecology approves Boeing’s Final Sampling and Analysis Plan, Powder Mill Gulch Cleanup Action, 
Boeing Everett Facility dated June 23, 2022 for work associated with the Powder Mill Gulch Pre-
Remedial Design Investigation Work Plan dated November 5, 2021.  
 
If you have any questions concerning this letter, please contact me at (425) 466-5161 or 
paul.bianco@ecy.wa.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Paul Bianco, PE   
Environmental Engineer 
Hazardous Waste and Toxics Reduction Program 
 
Sent by Certified Mail: 9171 9690 0935 0233 2181 87 
 
ecc:  Piper Roelen, Landau Associates 

Renee Knecht, AECOM 
 Greg Bertch, Bertch Capital Partners, LLC 
 Robert List, Marsh & McLennan Agency, LLC 
 Krissy Lobanowski, JSH Properties 
 Sarah Lino, PGIM Real Estate 
 Pedro Sanchez, PGIM Real Estate 
 Scott Lathrop, Exotic Tool Welding, Inc. 
 Steve Ingalsbe, City of Everett Planning Division 
 Sabrina Good, City of Everett 
 Heather Griffin, City of Everett 
 Paul McKee, City of Everett 
 Dana Zlateff, City of Everett 
 Ivy Anderson, Assistant Attorney General, Attorney for Department of Ecology 
 Janelle Anderson, Ecology 
 Christa Colouzis, Ecology 
 


